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SU SAFETY

WORKING GROUP




MEETING MINUTES
Friday, December 1st, 2017
9:30 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

Canadian Cancer Society Ontario Division

55 St. Clair Avenue West

St. Clair Room – 5th Floor (Please register at reception)
	Attendees
	Sasha Girden, Lyne Gillespie, Ralph Chou, Mélanie Martin, Sami Qutob, Cheryl Peters, Chantal Courchesne, Gloria Rachamin, Gina Ing, Sonya Muntwyler, Georgeanne MacGregor-Fox, Maria Chu,, Alanna Bridgman, Natalie McKenna, Susan Flynn, Jennifer McWhither, Amal Osman (filling in for Alison Taylor-Laplante), Charlene Hally, Thomas Tenkate

	Regrets
	Loraine Marrett, George Kapelos, Cathy Therrien


1. Welcome
· Introduction of Alanna Bridgman

2. Minute Taker: Amal (City of Hamilton)
3. Review and approval of last meeting minutes – Thomas (15 mins) 
· Business arising from Minutes: 
(1) coalition of school policy examples:

· Susan shared the Suns Program materials with schools. The schools appreciated the information very much. Thank you to all those who shared examples of sun programs. Susan would love to continue hearing about what other schools are doing around sun safety. If you have any materials to share please send them to Susan.   
 (2) International UV and Skin Cancer Conference sponsors; see item 5
 (3) Terms of Reference review:

· The last few years, the TOR has been the same, with a few changes made to make sure it aligned with the work plan. 
· Most recent change has been the secretariat role, whereby OSSWG members would share the role of minute taking. 
· It was suggested that a list be circulated displaying the organization that is scheduled to take minutes for the upcoming meetings. Minutes are rotated alphabetically by organization name.
Action: Thomas and Susan will work on putting together a list for 2018 and send it to the group.

· In the past few years, OSSWG meetings have been held on Friday mornings, which has been working well for the group.                                                                                                                                                Action: Please contact Susan or Thomas if Friday mornings does not work for you in 2018. Susan and Thomas will work on meeting dates for 2018 and will send it out along with the minute taker list. Thomas will also reach out to those who have not been able to attend meetings to inquire about reasons for not attending (i.e. timing).
· Action: Gloria Rachamin to be added to membership list. Need a representative from Environment Canada and MOHLTC.

 (4) Co-Chair role:
· The chair and co-chair consists of one individual from a public health unit and one from another organization (non-public health unit)

· Thomas is happy to continue co-chairing until a replacement is found. 

· Suggestion was given that in the interim; there can be two chairs who are not from a PHU until a PHU representative can step in as co-chair. 
Action:  Anyone interested in being the co-chair should connect with Gina or Thomas to find more about the role. Co-chair responsibilities will be until summer 2018. Role of co-chair will be revisited at the next meeting. 
4. Goal 1: Promote healthy behaviours and advocate and evaluate policies and regulations to reduce sun/UV radiation exposure
4.1 Bill 30 Evaluation Plan (Kim, Cathy T, Susan, Jennifer, Loraine) (10 mins)
· Jennifer provided an update on the finalized evaluation protocol document and accompanying survey.  The survey will be sent to PHU’s in the new year, through the PHUs. Any concerns or objections about the survey moving forward should be sent to Jennifer by Thursday, December 7th, 2017.
· The survey will be submitted to University of Guelph Ethics Committee in December and then launched in mid-late January. 

· Survey will be available online and for 8 weeks. 
4.2 Act 30 pre/post survey report (Cheryl R, Jennifer, John, Loraine, Thomas) (5 mins)

· Vicki from CCO is drafted a journal article describing the results of the survey.

5. Goal 2: Lead or support sun/UV radiation research and initiatives

5.1 Research funding submissions update (5 mins)
· Jennifer received positive feedback for the submission that went to the Canadian Cancer Society Research Institute but was not funded. Currently looking for other funding opportunities. 
5.2 International UV conference, spring 2018 – Thomas and George (5 mins)
· Things are moving forward with planning. Call for abstracts has been extended for a few more weeks. Currently 76 abstracts have been submitted. Everyone is welcome to submit an abstract. 
· The approach this year is to have 10 plenary sessions, focusing on different topics and two keynote speakers. Each plenary session will have one person in the field of UV skin cancer/research and one person who is note in the field of UV research but can provide insight and perspective ( “insider” vs outsider” approach) 

· For example, culture and fashion – hoping to invite someone who is not in the field of UV research but can share their perspective on what’s happening in the field and pair them with someone familiar with UV research.
· One keynote speaker has been confirmed- The former US Surgeon General – he was in charge when the Surgeon General’s report on cancer was released. 

· This year’s conference will also include pre- conference workshops which will be held before the start date of the conference. Attendees will have the option of attending either the workshop or the conference, or both. 
· The Friday morning session will be an open public session focusing on youth/outdoor activities. Would like to get a high profile athlete who has been diagnosed with skin cancer to be the speaker. 

Action: If anyone has ideas or topics on youth and cancer, connect with Thomas. 

· Thomas is working with the organization committee to see what options are available to make the conference more accessible and inclusive. For example, providing discounted rates to students, trainees (post doc). 

· Toronto Public Health is looking into submitting two abstracts – Sun safety messaging project with toolkit and the adjudication of sunscreen in Toronto parks. 

· George sent out an invitation to the community of practice asking for volunteers for the Friday morning session. He is also in discussion with the John Wayne Cancer group to provide on of their former Olympic athletes to be part of the public session. 

6. Goal 3: Support development and delivery of consistent public health approaches.

6.1  Skin Cancer Prevention Messaging Project (Cathy, Cheryl R, Jennifer, Gina, Maria, Sonya, Thomas) (5 mins)
Gina Ing emailed the finalized Winter Skin Safety Factsheet to the OSSWG. She has been receiving positive   feedback and people are generally happy with it. Cathy suggested adding infants to the factsheet. Gina is hoping to also send the package to MOHLTC. 
6.2 Shade Toolkit (On-Hold)
7. Goal 4: Increase profile of OSSWG as a credible source of sun/UV radiation information and support

7.1 OSSWG Website (Susan) (5 minutes)
Susan shared that there is enough in the budget to pay for hosting the domain in 2018. 
Website development is on-going and Susan is open to suggestions and recommendations. 

Susan is looking into putting together an OSSWG twitter account/app where tweets (maybe once a month) can be sent out about the conference and other resources. 
If you are tech savvy or have any recommendations, feedback or resources to share, please send them to Susan. 

8. Goal 5: Raise awareness of the effects of solar and artificial UVR on human health (No current projects)
9. New Business and updates (30 mins)
9.1 Member updates

Sasha;  Sasha will be rejoining OSSWG. She’s received permission to attend the conference and is interesting in submitting an abstract for her messaging project. 

Lynn; Ottawa Public Health is undergoing reorganization. Lynn is being transferred to a new portfolio. An OSSWG staff replacement will be identified. Thank you to Lynn for all of her support and work on the OSSWG!

Ralph; Leaving to Clearwater, Florida next week to meet with the committee on eye protection. The review of ISO sunglasses requirement and testing procedures document will be coming up for examination soon. Currently have draft standards on eye protection devices for snowboarding and snow skiing. Targeting all the standards to be published by ISO in 2018.

Melanie; An article on wearable technology was shared with Melaine but the article looks more like a blog post about wearable technology and what people should be looking for and less about recommendations. Brenda has agreed to write an article about wearable technology. Melanie will send the article with Thomas and he will send it out to the OSSWG. 

Sami; Interested in repeating the survey that was done in 2014 looking at the effectiveness of tanning bed labels and reporting on injuries.  Interested in submitting the report to CCAS on how things have been thus far. 
Cheryl Peters; Moving to a new role. Although she is leaving to Calgary, she would still like to be apart of the group as her portfolio will still involve UV. 
Chantal; no updates 
Amal; Filling in for Alison Taylor-Laplante while Alison is working on the tobacco portfolio.  

Gloria; no updates

Gina; Organizational changes occurring at Toronto Public Health. Gina will be leaving the OSSWG at the end of the year and a new staff person will be assigned as her replacement in this portfolio. Thank you to Gina for all of her support and work on with the OSSWG. 
Sonya; the portfolio is expanding due to organizational change and direction of the new standard. An individual working in environmental change will be taking over the shade portfolio, Tanning bill will be expanding and more attention will be given to this area in Halton Region. 

Georganne; no updates
Maria; System Quality index – UV policy has been included in the scan. The next report will be covering 4 domains but will be more narrowly focused, focusing on health equity. UV will not be included in this report, however, the following report will be a full report, released in fall of 2019 and will include UV. 
Alanna; helping out with tanning bed initiative as well as the conference. 

Natalie; Natalie will be replacing Lynn. 
Susan; Hoping to work with individual school boards to adapt sun safe policy. 

Jennifer; in last meeting spoke about amalgamating two groups – if you’re on either of two groups , you will receive an email from Jennifer asking whether you can still be a part of the two workgroups. 
Charlene; New on board and looking to contribute at next time meeting
Thomas; Along with Cheryl and Ralph still working with the WHO on the cataract review. The project has been moving along well. All the leads on the project had gotten together and meet in Geneva last week along with the WHO lead person for UV. Thomas is also working on the occupational burden of disease project, focusing on the construction industry. He is also doing some research with the Sun Safety Canada Project. 
Meeting adjourned at 11am 

Next Meetings:

	When:
	Chair
	Minute Taker

	February 2, 2018
	Thomas Tenkate
	Jennifer McWhirter


